BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –August 28, 2018
Members Present: Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Christopher Long, John Wezevitz, Sam Patel
Roger Scheurer called the meeting to order at 4:32  PM.
Abatements
A continuation on an abatement for 830 Greylock Street.  The customer once again came before the Board, questioning a large bill in April 2018.  The Board had requested that the old meter be tested in house for accuracy and the resident be given the results as soon as possible. These results found that the meter was working properly. The owner was given a copy of the results but wanted to speak to the Board again.  The Board after discussions, agreed to adjust the low quarter (74 cf) and the high quarter (7000 cf) to a past average of 1362 cf per quarter. The discussion was made without practice or precedence and the adjustment will be made to the owners bill.  Jon Terry made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

An abatement was submitted for 360 Laurel..  The customer was coming before the Board for large bill due to several leaks in the home.  After discussion by the Board, they agreed to give a one time 10% discount on both water and sewer.  This decision was made without practice and precedence.  The adjustment will be made to the customer’s bill.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 980 Pleasant Street  The customer submitted an abatement due to a leak on the property.  They are requesting a sewer abatement since the water leak did not enter the sewer and went into the ground.  Upon review of the documentation, the Board requested that the average historical figures be calculated and brought back to the Board for review.
An abatement was submitted for 55 Debra Ave.  The customer is requesting a sewer abatement after replacing a pool liner.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board requested that the average historical figures be calculated and brought back to the Board for review.

An abatement was submitted for 25 First Street.  The customer is requesting a sewer abatement after replacing a pool liner.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board requested that the average historical figures be calculated and brought back to the Board for review.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that approximately 100  meters are still in need of repair.  Since the July 24, 2018 meeting 25 have been repaired. 

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the new Water truck would be delivered the beginning of October.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the 6” sewer line had been replaced by the Highway Dept in front of Lee Bank.  The line is currently flowing and the area will be patched.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the sewer jetter that had been appropriated at Town Meeting had been ordered.  It will be a Mongoose unit, similar to the one that Great Barrington has.
Highway/Cemetery Dept

Road paving update:  The paving bids were opened today.  LB Corporation was the low bid with Devon Road coming in at $659,151.50 and Summer Street at $461,288.00.  Foresight will be verifying the bid and will be taken under advisement.  Al Zerbato stated that there is currently approximately $850,000 available for paving.

The Board wanted more information regarding a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had spoken to Chris Ketchen regarding the Tracless unit, but papers have not been signed at this point.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that vacuuming out several catch basins was planned for the second week in September.
Other

Al Zerbato let the Board know that Jim White from the Highway Department had been appointed to a new job on the Stockbridge Highway Department and would be possibly leaving Lee after he does a 2 week trial.

Al Zerbato also let the Board know that Matt Larson, Highway Supervisor has been out on Workman’s Comp after an injury on August 15th.
There was a discussion about the meters on the Meadow Wood property and why they were not getting billed off only the master meter.  Numerous accounts continued being billed separately and were having to be deducted even with them being on private property.  The Board reviewed minutes from 2007 regarding this.  After this, they have requested that we reach out to Meadow Wood to see if they have any legal paperwork regarding this matter, since former minutes stated that this should be discontinued.  Reaching out to Town Council may be the following step, if further information is not received.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the State’s completion of the bridge on Stockbridge Road was scheduled to be completed on September 5, 2018
There was also a discussion regarding the numerous accounts for High Lawn Farms.  Mike Towler continues to work with the customer to ensure that all properties have working equipment.
Jonathan Terry has turned in his resignation to the Board and this is his last meeting.  The Board thanked Jon for his service.  The Board was informed that it still remained a 7 member Board, even though it now only had 5 active members.  They will still need 4 voting members for a quorum.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

July 24, 2018 minutes approved.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday September 11, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:19 PM   Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

cc:
 Clerk, & Website

